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Claim  Management  for  Missing  or  Incorrect  Member  Information   

Effective  December  7,  2018  

Molina Healthcare would like to notify our provider partners of a change to the management of claims 

submitted with missing or incorrect member information. This communication is to assist you with any 

questions you may have. 

Effective December 7, 2018, Molina will return any claims with missing or incorrect member 

information. The letter below indicates how providers will be notified of claims returned for missing or 

incorrect member information. Any returned claims will need to be resubmitted with the correct 

member information. These should not be submitted as adjustments. 

Newborn claims are not subject to this return policy. The process for newborn information has not 

changed. Please continue to follow claim submission guidelines for all newborns. 

Sample  Notice  for  Returned  Claims  

Frequently  Asked  Questions:  

What  is  this  changing?  

Molina will begin automatically rejecting claims up front when the member information is missing 

or is incorrect. 
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•	 Who  do  I  contact  with  questions?   

Why  is  this  changing?  

To support the need for accurate member records 

When  does  this  change  take  place?  

Effective December 7, 2018 with new claim receipts 

Will  claims  be  denied?  

Claims will be returned with a notice, not denied. The correct member information should be 

submitted to the member’s plan as a new claim submission, not as an adjustment. 

What  type  of  notification  will  be  received  for  claims  returned  for  missing  or  incorrect  member  

information?  

Please see the sample notice above. 

What  are  the  newborn  claim  submission  guidelines?  

Please refer to your billing guidelines. For additional information on claim submissions for 

newborns, please contact our Provider Services Call Center at (800) 223-7242. 

Please contact our Provider Services Call Center at (800) 223-7242. 


